02

Communication Building Community

Minal News

November 2019

We have received positive feedback about the new format of the newsletter Minal News.

We would welcome your comments and any improvements you think would make it better.

We would value your input, so, if you would like something to go into the newsletter, please email

christopherwebb2@me. com by the 15th of the previous month and he will put it on the website and we will pick up the information from there.

If you know of someone who is unable to pick a copy from the boxes around the village, please do think about delivering one to them.

Perspex boxes are located at the Village Hall, Church, Phone box, The Horseshoe Pub and the bus shelter..

Thank you

Gilly Price, Rob Bailey, Derek Moss, Milly Carmichael, Clive Scholefield, Sue Hines



Sports and Social Club
Church News
Village Hall
Parish Council News

What's on in our village

Minal Bonfire and Fireworks

5th November 2019 Minal Sportsfield

7.00 pm - 9.00pm

Lots of fun, food and refreshments on the evening.

Cost: £4 adult Child £2 Under 5's FREE

Minal Munch in the Village Hall

The next' Munch' is on Friday 22nd November 2019 at the village hall. 3:00pm - 4:30pm A way to meet new people Free tea/coffee/cake and a catch up.

Everyone is welcome Future date: 13th December 2019



Thank You

David Fishlock wishes to thank everyone's generosity in support of his sponsored Ride and Stride for the Wiltshire Historic Church Trust. He managed to cycle to 27 churches, as far out as Upavon and raised a fabulous £2,580.

CHURCH DIARY

November 2019

Church Services are normally held on the first three Sundays of the month.

Sunday 3 November 9:30am

Parish Communion

Sunday 10 November 10.00 am

Morning Service with Remembrance Sunday

Sunday 17 November 9:30am

Parish Communion Welcome Revd Chris Smith

Sunday 24 November

No service at Minal





Minal Nativity Play Christmas Eve 5pm

Plans are underway to organise this event which is a traditional start to the Christmas celebrations. If you would like to take part in this year's non-speaking tableau Nativity Play, please do put your name down at November Minal Munch. There are parts for young and old. Or

Contact Gilly Price on Marlborough 512191 or 07785568513.

New Waste Bins in the Village

Following a suggestion from someone in the village, the Parish Council has installed waste bins in and around the village, which will be collected twice monthly. We have already had some favourable comments about the lack of litter and dog mess so thank you for using them!

Next Parish Council Mtg 11th November 6.30pm

Jobs in the Garden

- ✓ Sweep leaves off the lawn
- ✓ Plant Spring bulbs
- ✓ Protect vulnerable plants for Winter.
- ✓ Start feeding the birds
- ✓ Disinfect and insulate the greenhouse
- ✓ Lift and store dahlias, gladioli and begonias.
- ✓ Keep warm

Welcome to our new Team Rector Rev Chris Smith

We hope you will give Chris and his wife Catherine, children George, Henry and Joe and neice.....?, a warm welcome and help them to feel at home here. Chris's first service in the village is on the 17th November and he will also take the Carol Service on the 15th December.